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SOUTH HURON POLICE SERVICES BOARD 

 
Remote Electronic Meeting 

Tuesday, March 08, 2022 – 4:05 pm 
 

Members Present 
 

   Chair    Jim Dietrich 
   Member   Dave Frayne, Vice Chair 
   Member   Mark Hartman 

OPP     Inspector Jason Younan 
OPP    Staff Sergeant Andrew MacIsaac 
Recording Secretary Jo-Anne Fields 

        
1.   Call to Order & Welcome 
 

Chair Jim Dietrich called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm and welcomed the members to the 
meeting, thanking them for their commitment to policing in South Huron.     
 

2.  Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest and General Nature Thereof 
 
- None declared 
 

3.  Changes/Additions to the Agenda 
 

- None 
 
4.  Approval of the Agenda 
 
Motion – 10/03/22 
 
Moved by:    Mark Hartman  
Seconded by:   Dave Frayne   
 
“That the Agenda be approved as circulated.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
5.   Approval of the Minutes 
 
Motion – 11/03/22 
 
Moved by:      Dave Frayne 
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Seconded by:   Mark Hartman 
 
“That the minutes of February 08, 2022 meeting be approved as circulated.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
6.   O.P.P. Report 
 

- Detailed report for February was distributed prior to the meeting for review and to allow for 
effective discussion at the Board meeting 

- Inspector Jason Younan provided a comprehensive overview and explanation of the report 
for the month of February 

- It was noted that the majority of members were deployed in various areas the past month  

- Several truck convoys have been organized across Huron County – some issues were 
identified, however not significant, other than the most recent where there were numerous 
traffic act offenses 

- The next trucker convoy scheduled for March 19, 2022 will go from Huron East to Exeter to 
Victoria Park – working with London Police and other OPP Detachments to ensure safety 

- Traffic stats – relatively consistent compared to last year 

- R.I.D.E. was similar to last year time frame 

- Etickets – 20 tickets issued and 2 warnings 

- Violent crimes – good to see lower numbers 

- No break and enters for the month 

- Concern regarding the number of drive offs in Exeter after filling vehicle with gas – fill up 
and leave without payment 

- Investigation underway for increased LCBO thefts in Exeter 

- Clearance rates overall for property crimes is 36.4% - fantastic – exceeding expectations 

- Billing Model – calls for services – domestic disturbances are up from 6 to 18 – concerning 
trend – proactive work taking place in the Detachment – partnership with Victim Services 

- False alarms – doubled from last year – impacts Calls for Service 

- Calls for Services are down 200 hours from same time period as last year 

- Staff Stg Andrew MacIsaac explained that domestic violence calls are sometimes received 
daily from certain individuals – reach out to the Mental Health team to assist – involve the 
supports of Victim Services in many circumstances  

- Inspector Younan noted that Staff Sergeant Andrew MacIsaac has filled the permanent role 
in Huron County as one of the two Staff Sergeants.  Congratulations on your new role and 
welcome back! 

- Lynn McNichol continues to Act as the second Staff Sergeant in the County 

- Chair Dietrich thanked Inspector Younan for providing the report and for responding to 
inquiries.  Warm welcome to Staff Sgt Andrew MacIsaac  

 
Motion – 12/03/22 
 
Moved by:   Mark Hartman  
Seconded by:  Dave Frayne  
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“That the O.P.P. Report be received as presented.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
7.   Delegations 
 

- No delegation at this meeting 
 
8. Community Safety and Well-Being Plan 
 

- The Community Safety and Well-Being Plan 

- A meeting of the Community Safety and Well-Being Working Group was held on Tuesday, 
February 15, 2022 

- Updates were provided by each Municipality in attendance 

- Inspector Younan will review the Community Safety and Well-Being Plan priorities and 
investigate stats that corresponds to priorities – will report back at the April Board meeting 

 
9.   Correspondence 
 

- No other correspondence received 
 
10.  New Business 
 

- OAPSB Spring Conference – Toronto Airport Marriott Hotel – May 26 & 27, 2022 

- Conference early bird registration - $450.00 per person – additional fee for accommodations  

- Conference fee and accommodations were included in the 2022 South Huron Police 
Services Board Administration Budget 

- Zone 5 Meeting – Tuesday, March 08, 2022 – virtual – 39 members in attendance 

- Jim Dietrich remains as Chair and Jo-Anne Fields as Secretary/Treasurer of the OAPSB 
Zone 5 Boards 

 
Motion – 13/03/22 
 
Moved by:   Dave Frayne        
Seconded by:  Mark Hartman 
 
“THAT four members be registered, and rooms reserved, to attend the OAPSB Annual 
Spring Conference to be held May 25 – 27, 2022 in Toronto.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
11.   Unfinished Business 
 

- Safety tag lines – roll out after COVID-19 
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12.   Date of Next Meeting 
 

Next meeting of the Police Service Board will be held at the South Huron Municipal Office 
on Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at 4:05 pm or at the call of the Chair. 

 
13.   Adjournment 
 
Motion – 14/03/22 
 
Moved by:    Dave Frayne        
Seconded by:  Mark Hartman  
 
“That the meeting be adjourned at 4:45 pm.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
__________________________________   ______________________________ 
Chair – J. Dietrich     Recording Secretary – J. Fields 
 
__________________________________ 
Date 
 


